


March 26, 2021
To:  All Rosedale Community Council Members	
Subject:  Recap from committee meeting – 3/24/2021   Edited March 29, 2021 – edit’s italicized
The meeting of the Rosedale Community Council was called to order by Chairman Mike Zinn.   13 RCC members were in attendance, with 11 of the 14 HOA communities represented and 2 of the non-HOA communities represented.   We also had 18 homeowners join our meeting.   Joe and Kellie Miller of Miller Results continue to facilitate, assist with any technical issues, and conduct polling on proposals.   
Mike reviewed the agenda topics and financial report.   We are fully funded for 2021.      
A quick recap of items discussed:
Drainage problems:
· Chuck Allen reviewed recent flooding issue on 88th street even after the new double grates were installed to prevent this situation.     As has happened in the past, the grates get covered with debris and plug the drain, not allowing water to flow down the drain.    Once grate is cleared, the water receded fairly quickly.   This information was relayed to the master board and the roads committee.   Bill Moran of the master board suggested that it appeared that it was not a storm water / drainage issue as water quickly went down the pipes once debris was removed, but recommended the storm water team work with the roads committee to solve this problem. Chuck asked if any other neighborhoods were experiencing flooding issues; Westbury, which also had a double grate installed last year, is still having flooding issues.  No other neighborhood expressed any problems.     
Updated on Open Items Status:
· Gregg Matthews is meeting with Pat Hogan on removing the builder signs at the SR70 entrance, as only 2 houses are yet to be sold.
· Speed Bumps:   still work in progress.    Priority is to change golf course entrance speed bumps first.   Issue is funding.
· Street signs:   Gregg met with Jim Biddlecome and learned there is a long-term plan to replace signs.    They have identified 30 for replacement now; however, funding in the budget for only 8-12.   Gregg has taken it upon himself to replace 2 badly worn stop signs in the 54th Ave and 87th St. and 88t St. area.
· Request for communications committee to send out RCC meeting notices:  Committee chair has asked for board approval but is getting some resistance.   As RCC is not an official board committee, board feels may be setting precedent if the start announcing our meetings as such.   Final approval pending.
· Sidewalks:   as roads committee had reported at last BoD meeting, grinding of identified raised panels began this week.   Replacement of damaged and broken panels is part of phase 2 and 3 work.   Committee had asked for additional funding from reserves to complete work sooner, but no definitive direction has been given to our knowledge.    Members very concerned over this, as several residents have fallen due to the broken panels, some experiencing broken bones, and felt this issue needed addressed quickly.   A unanimous vote was received for repairing these panels this year and ASAP, even if it meant the board needed to charge a special mid-year assessment for the work.  Mike to send recommendation to board.
· General Community Appearance:  Gregg reported that landscape committee is working to update the SR70 entrance to be more in-line with the look of the 44th Ave. entrance.    He also brought up issue with broken lights at the entrance and questioned who was responsible for their upkeep.   Others bought up issue of area between golf course maintenance barns and the wall – who owned it and who was keeping this area up?   Debbie Judge confirmed land is part of Rosedale common area.   Will draft memo to board asking to have area cleaned up.
· Golf cart registration:   issue put off until next meeting.
ARC discussion:
Much discussion around current ARC processes.    While everyone agrees on need of an ARC process, many felt current process to onerous.    One resident commented that process should be two parts:  ARC approvals and ARC notifications.    Simple additions of more gutters in same color as existing and replacing dead landscaping were a couple of examples given for simple notification measures.   This would free up committee’s time with more important approvals and other matters that needed handled.   Mike will draft recommendations for ARC and send to RCC members for input before sending to master board. 
Mike adjourned the meeting and opened it up to homeowners that had joined the call.   Several residents reiterated concerns and frustrations on ARC process and hoped master board would seriously consider the recommendations coming out of this meeting.   Communication was another topic brought up by several residents.   All felt communication was key.   Some expressed frustration in not getting information.    Mike reiterated that RCC meeting notes were sent to all RCC members to be shared with all residents.  Links 4 is still working out communications processes, but Gil Waldman, VP of Links 4 stated that they would work to get this information out to their residents.  
Next RCC meeting will be Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at 1:30 PM.    Next Board of Director’s meeting is Thursday, April 8, 2021.  

Chuck Allen
RCC Secretary
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